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Friday, May 20 — James J. Broomall, Ph.D. 

At the Cannon’s Mouth: Battlefield Relics & the Making of Civil War Memory 

Dr. James J. Broomall is an associate professor at Shepherd University and the director of the 
George Tyler Moore Center for the study of the Civil War. He is a cultural historian of the Civil 
War era and has published articles and essays in Common Place, Civil War Times, Civil War 
History, and The Journal of the Civil War Era, and  co-edited with William A. Link, Rethinking 
American Emancipation: Legacies of Slavery and the Quest for Black Freedom (Cambridge 
University Press, 2016). The University of North Carolina Press published his book, Private 
Confederacies: The Emotional Worlds of Southern Men as Citizens and Soldiers, in 2019. 

From Col. Elmer Ellsworth’s death coat to the shattered tree stump of Spotsylvania, Civil War 
Americans actively collected and displayed objects of war. Dr. Broomall’s talk will explore the 
lives of artifacts after they were taken from the field of action in order to understand how 
they informed the construction of memory. Objects with violent histories both contested and 
confirmed the nineteenth-century’s prevailing discourse of romanticism. On the one hand, Americans clung to things con-

nected to death and violence.  On the other hand, Americans projected violence as regenerative to justify bloodshed. 

 

Dr. Broomall will deliver his talk via Zoom. To join the meeting, click on this link: 

 https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85720036537    

 Meeting ID:  857 2003 6537  [Password not required]     

 Or call 1-301-715-8592 
 (if you are not local, click link below for your call in number   

 https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kbQutfuRX0  

 

 

 
 

Please join the meeting by 7:15 pm 

Attending Zoom Meetings  

To download the Zoom app (one time only): 

1. Click on the Zoom link in the newsletter or Web site and 

then click OK to skip the prompt 

2. At the bottom of the browser window click the link 

download & run Zoom  

3. Type your name and select Join Meeting 

4. Select Join with Video and Join with Computer Audio 

To join a Zoom meeting—2 ways: 

 Click on the invitation link—to see attendees and speaker 

 Dial in on the phone number—to only hear meeting 

1. Either way you join, then key the Meeting ID  

2. At the end of the meeting, click Leave Meeting  button at 

the bottom right of the screen 

http://www.harrisburgcwrt.org/
https://harrisburgcwrt.org/membership/
https://harrisburgcwrt.org/events/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85973234309
https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kbQutfuRX0


President’s Pen 
Still Looking for a Few Good Volunteers for HCWRT Positions! 

The Harrisburg CWRT has thus far survived the COVID-19 pandemic based largely on the willingness of a group 
of dedicated volunteers who stepped up to fill key leadership positions.  I am pleased to report that our April en-
gagement attracted 72 participants on Zoom, making it our best-attended event of Campaign 63.  Our contin-
ued success as a Round Table depends on whether more volunteers are willing to step up this spring to fill open-

ings on our Board.   

If you are interested in filling any of the positions listed below, now is the time to speak up and let John  West or 

me know of that interest, so we can prepare a ballot for the elective positions and hold elections at our June 

engagement.  Here are the openings we need to fill this spring: 

 Program Chair:  Al Mackey has done a superb job attracting world-class Civil War historians to speak to our 
Round Table.  Whoever volunteers for this elective position will need to carry on his good work by staying 
current on who is writing the best books and giving the most interesting talks on Civil War topics, and per-
suade those authors of the value of addressing one of the oldest and most dynamic CWRTs in the country.  
The Program Chair provides contact info, bios, photos, and synopses of 

upcoming talks to the Round Table leadership, newsletter editor, and web-

master, and performs other related duties as needed. 

 Membership Chair:  Don Madar has worked hard over the last two years in 

this elective position to recruit new members in the midst of a pandemic, 
no easy task.  He and our Treasurer, Norm Daniels, developed new spread-
sheets to help keep track of who has paid their dues and made donations, 
which should make the job of his successor easier.  As the pandemic sub-
sides, the Membership Chair will help lead the effort to address civic 
groups, colleges, and sister organizations and develop recruiting and ad-
vertising materials so we can continue to attract new members and raise 

the profile of our Round Table.  PR is a big part of this job. 

 Preservation Chair:  This appointive position involves, among other duties, 
keeping track of opportunities to help the American Battlefield Trust save 
historic battlefields from development.  The incumbent needs to stay cur-
rent on matching offers, and make recommendations to the Board on 
where our preservation dollars will have the most impact.  For example, at 
our winter Board meeting, we voted to send $500 to help save an important piece of the Williamsburg 1862 

battlefield.  This opportunity had a $163 to $1 match, which instantly turned our $500 contribution into 

$81,500!  Talk about getting bang for your buck.  You can really make an impact in this job. 

 Director:  Bruce Apgar’s six-year term to this elective position comes to an end in June, and we are looking 
for someone to fill his shoes.  Directors are expected to attend engagements and all Board meetings, and 

help advise the leadership team on important decisions that will affect the future of our Round Table.  Prior 

Round Table experience is helpful, but not required.  A desire to serve and make a difference is. 

Anyone interested in serving in any of these critical positions should contact John West at 412-217-1234 or 

john@johnfwest.com or me at 717-433-0209 or smith337@erau.edu for more information.   

Please do your part to ensure the continued success of our Round Table! 

Steve Smith 

Meeting Schedule—Campaign 63 

 6/9/22 (Thursday) — Nye-Sommers Lecture 
Meade at Gettysburg: A Study in Command 
Kent Masterson Brown 

mailto:john@johnfwest.com
mailto:smith337@erau.edu


 

Spring Field Trip Update 

The Harrisburg and Hershey Civil War Round Tables will sponsor a spring field trip to the Pipe Creek Line in 

northern Maryland, which was Major General George G. Meade’s fallback position during the Gettysburg 

campaign.  Licensed Battlefield Guide Chris Army has agreed to take us from one end of that line to the oth-

er on Sunday, May 22, 2022.   

This will be excellent preparation for our Nye-Sommers lecture on June 9, at which cele-

brated author Kent Masterson Brown will speak on his latest book, Meade at Gettysburg:  
A Study In Command.  Much of that book is devoted to the Pipe Creek Line and its impact 

on how the Union Army approached the town of Gettysburg.  You will get a lot more 

out of his lecture if you join us on this trip on May 22. 

The price of the trip is $95.00, which includes round trip transportation by motor 
coach, lunch, guide honorarium, driver gratuity, and entrance fees.  We will depart 
Lower Dauphin High School in Hummelstown at 8:30 am and the Camp Hill Penn Har-
ris Hotel at 9:00 am.  We’ll stop briefly in Gettysburg to pick up our guide, then spend 
five hours in the rolling hills of northern Maryland exploring the entire Pipe Creek Line.  
We’ll get you back to your original pick-up point before 5:00 pm.  Participants will 

emerge with a fresh perspective on how the Gettysburg campaign evolved. 

As was the case on our field trips last fall, in the interests of safety, participants will be required to provide 
proof they are fully vaccinated against COVID-19 before boarding the bus.  Masks are optional, but you 

should bring one along in case any of the places we visit require one. 

As this newsletter goes to press, we have only five empty seats left on the bus. We anticipate these remain-
ing seats will fill up fast, so if you would like to join us, don’t delay, register today!  If you would like to par-
ticipate, email our Treasurer, Norm Daniels, at nld500@aol.com or call him at 717-712-7494 and ask him to 
hold a seat for you.  Norm will send you a registration form to complete.   
 

If we should run out of seats on the bus, we will put the names of those who would like to attend on a 

waiting list, and, as participants drop out for one reason or another, as they inevitably do, we will move 

names up on the waiting list.  Rarely have we had to turn anyone away who wishes to join us on one of 

our field trips.   

This promises to be an exciting and timely trip that will keep our popular field trip program alive  
and our campers happy.  Don’t miss it! 
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Individual or Family Name   

Address  

City/State/Zip  

Phone Email   

Current Member Renewal 

  lndividual $24 

  Family $36 

  Full Time Student $5 

 Donations* 

  $25 

  $50 

  $100 

 Other      (specify)  

Harrisburg Civil War Round Table Enlistment Form 

The Harrisburg Civil War Round Table 

Where we discuss our past, emphasizing remembrance, education & preservation. All Are Welcome! 

Meetings will be held virtually on Zoom until further notice. 

Online: harrisburgcwrt.org 

Follow the Harrisburg Civil War Round Table on  
Facebook and on Twitter@HBRGCWRT 

Contacts: 

For questions call: Don Madar, Membership, Phone: 814-397-0072, email hcwrt.membership@gmail.com 

Mail checks to:  Norm Daniels, Treasurer, Phone 717-561-0613, 500 Bonnymead Avenue, Harrisburg, PA 17111 

If your donation is made in memory or in recognition of someone, please provide name(s) here:   

  

130th PA Monument 

Antietam National  

Battlefield 


